MINUTES

FACULTY SENATE 

March 19, 2008
In attendance: Adler, Alexy, Alves, Bradley, Bricker, Carroll, Chak, Clydesdale, Curtis, Eberly, Edelbach, Gorman, Haynes, Hernandez, Hutton, Jackson, Joshi, Kamber, Karsnitz, Knox, Kravitz, Lovett, McCarty, Novell, O’Connell, Ochoa, Petroff, Rice, Roberts, Robertson, Steinberg, Tate, and Vandegrift.
Excused: Al-Omaishi, Johnson, Li, Nicolosi, Norris, Paces, and Steele.
Absent: Adomat, Fisher, and Leven.
PRESENTATION BY PRESIDENT GITENSTEIN
President Gitenstein began her presentation by sharing a story and memory of Dr. Alan Dawley.  She then gave updates on the College initiatives and the state of the upcoming budget.  A question-and-answer session followed.
APPROVAL OF FEBRUARY MINUTES

The minutes of the February 20, 2008 meeting were accepted as amended.

COLLEGEWIDE STANDING COMMITTEES

· Academic Programs (CAP) – Amanda Norvell reported that this committee is working on the class schedule grid.  She reminded senators to be sure to complete the survey form sent to them.  Amanda distributed a proposal for curriculum change.  Discussion ensued.  Send any further feedback to her at norvell@tcnj.edu.  
· Faculty Affairs (CFA) – Cynthia Curtis reported that this committee has the following four priorities:  1)  Completing the final peer evaluation of teaching document for reappointment, tenure and promotion.  2)  Sending a survey regarding SOSA policies to faculty and then drafting any needed policy changes.  3) Drafting a preliminary policy on sabbaticals.  4) Drafting a policy on external review of scholarship/creative activity for promotion.  The committee does not expect to be able to draft a new policy this semester regarding grading distributions in reappointment, tenure and promotion.  

· Planning & Priorities (CPP) - Michael Robertson reported that the concerns of the Senate regarding fall break were heard.  A survey will be sent after the spring exams regarding reading and exam periods.  A recommendation was made that if a student is scheduled to take a 10 pm exam one day and a 7:30 am exam the following day, the student may reschedule the morning exam.
· Students & Campus Community (CSCC) – No report.
SENATE COMMITTEE ON INTELLECTUAL COMMUNITY

Jerry Petroff announced that next year’s colloquium presentations will be given by Bruce Rigby, Art Department and Gary Woodward, Communication Studies.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
